
 

 

 

 

We thank the Lord our God for His great faithfulness and for 

His powerful hand that takes care of this place every day. It 

is a pleasure to be able to greet you and at the same time to 

be able to share with you what God is doing in this beautiful 

place. We thank God for each one of you, and we infinitely 

appreciate your prayers and faithful financial support. It is a blessing that you are 

co-laborers in this ministry of the Amazing Grace Children’s Home. 

 

The work has been arduous and the needs increase day by 

day, but we can see the love of God for each of the children 

and young people in the home. On March 18, 2024, two 

little girls arrived with us. They had been abandoned by 

their father, and their mother, who is an alcoholic, was 

abusive, so the authorities decided to take them to a safe 

place. We ask for your prayers for these two precious souls. 

 

The children and young people continue with their academics and 

art and music courses. They strive to have 

good grades and give their best effort. We 

ask for your prayers for the teenagers as 

they are going through a very difficult 

stage of life. Pray that God gives each one 

wisdom so they can make choices that honor the Lord.  

 

It is with great joy I want to share that we were approved by the 

School of Fine Arts to be a fully accredited music academy and give 

course credit to the students. We have been approved to continue 

the program again this August through August of 2027. Please pray 

with us that God supplies the needs for this wonderful program. We 



will have to cover the teachers' payments since they will be coming to the home 

to teach classes in addition to covering the support materials they need. We will 

find out what the actual cost will be later this month.  

 

By the grace of God, the children and young people of the home 

have been invited to give performances at 

different schools in the State of Mexico, 

receiving recognition from the 

government authorities. We have also had 

the opportunity to share the gospel 

through music and the testimonies of the teenagers. 

 

Continue praying for José David, and that the treatment he is undergoing will 

work to dissolve the stone he has in his gallbladder. We know God can do all 

things. 

 

All the children and young people in the home had a 

check-up with the Ophthalmologist. God supplied glasses 

and treatment for the children and young people who 

needed it. 

 

We took two vehicles for mechanical service. One of the 

vehicles needed significant repairs involving the coolant 

system and suspension. Although the repairs were costly, 

we thank God for supplying the means to accomplish the 

repairs.  

  

I pray that God continues to bless you. Please continue praying for my mother, 

for my wife and daughter, for the teachers, for the staff of the Children’s Home, 

and especially for wisdom from God.  

 

May God bless you greatly, 

Omar Rivas, Director 

Amazing Grace Children’s Home 


